
   

HanneyFest returns as ‘Mini Hanney Fest’.  
More details next month, so for now just keep the date free …

Sat 8th Sept at the Black Horse in East Hanney. That’s also 
the date the incredible Inflatables visit the RBL (see below) but 
the organisers of both events will work together to ensure that 
all you music fans will be able to catch both groovy gigs. 

Number 513 Aug 2018 

Hanney News 

A338 Pedestrian Crossing update…still no real progress to report I’m 
afraid. At a recent East Hanney Parish Council meeting I learnt that they await a 
response from Oxford County Council on a couple of points, not least the availabil-
ity of funds. Our County Council representative Mrs. Anda Fitzgerald-O’Connor was 
asked at the meeting to try and use her influence. This story’s got legs! 

                         Many youngsters from  
St James School recently won awards for 
various sporting achievements at the Vale Academy 
Awards Ceremony. Congrats to them all, and our snap 
is of cool Kurtis Candler receiving his trophy from 
another cool dude whose name I know not. Kurtis won 
his trophy for a game called ‘boccia’. I’d never heard of 
it...apparently, it’s related to bowls and petanque,  that 
game often played in French market squares by folk 
who wear berets and shrug their shoulders as they 
turn their palms to the sky. ”Aah, c’est la vie” they can 
be heard to murmur. “Bon chance Kurtis mon ami, 
future Champion du Monde!” said President Macron. 
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Editorial 
First up a shout out to Martha - she’s 
Milly’s younger sister and is also a fan of 
Hanney News. What excellent taste in 
fine literature these young ladies have! 
I’ve included a piece this month about 
the Hanney Parochial Charity, and an 
article from ‘Citizens Advice’, telling us 
what they can do to help as we trudge 
wearily along life’s rocky road. 
We could always pause a while and rest 
our weary bones on the brand spanking 
shiny new benches that are soon to be 
installed around the two trees in East 
Hanney - pic on page 4 and the Parish 
Council’s pearls on page 6. 
A slightly strange plea regarding the 
watering cans of the churchyard can be 
found on page 5. 
There’s a new chef at the Plough in West 
Hanney...and I’m keen to sample his 
culinary skills! Check out their ad on 
page 9. 
Last month I asked why Ronaldo doesn't 
have tattoos. It’s cos he’s a regular blood 
donor and you can’t donate for a while 
after a tattoo. It’s 4 months here in the 
UK I think, but I’m not familiar with the 
rules elsewhere. Anyway, good on ya 
Cristiano, but please hurry up and buy 
Grandad those socks!  
You’ll find alcohol-related stories from 
1877(!) on page 11, and Ed Vaizey brings 
us good news on page 12. He quotes  
figures about the condition of our roads 
that I don’t happen to agree with. But, 
hey, what do I know?....I only drive on 
them constantly in my endless search for 
truth and justice! 
By the way, Ed’s contact details are on 
page 3 if you want to receive his ’Parish 
News’ - that’s how he describes it - in full 
every month. I never have room to 
include the whole thing, and many folk 
have told me they do not want me to 

anyway, with a lot less saying that they 
do! 
The recent splendid St James School 
Summer Fete saw a magnificent sum  
raised...snaps and details on page 12. 
You may recall that here at Hanney 
News we recently set up the ‘News Fund’ 
through which we make donations from 
our profits to various causes. Feel free to 
contact us if you need financial help for 
something that benefits the community. 
Our latest donation was to purchase 
book tokens for the 16 kids who are 
leaving St James and starting new 
schools in September. We of course wish 
them every happiness and success. 
September will be busy… 
Mini HanneyFest and the annual 
Michaelmas Fayre - I think it’s celebrat-
ing its sixth birthday this year? -  both 
happening...don’t miss either. 
Film night is also back after its summer 
break - I’m sure they’ll have lined up an 
interesting selection of films for our 
delight and edification! 
There’s also 
an 
opportunity 
in Sept to 
raise funds 
for St James 
Church, 
with the 
annual ‘Ride 
and Stride’ 
on the 
8th...page 15 
for details.  
NB: 
Scooters not 
allowed! 
That’s it for 
this month friends...have safe and happy 
holidays and see you in September! 
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Notices...what’s happening this month. 
Thurs 2nd - Summer Holiday Fun - see page 15 

Sat 18th - Hanney Flood Group Working Party - contact Clive Manvell 01235 
868216 

Sat 18th - Hanney Royal British Legion - Live music with ‘Rockers Reunited’ 

Fri 24th, 2.30 to 4.00 pm at Wantage Fire Station, Ormond Road, Wantage. 
OX12 9BX.  Obstacle Course set up to challenge Mobility Scooter & Electric Wheel-
chair users.  Test your driving skills and discover some useful information from 
the Safety Team and Truemobility.  Bookings: Sue 07769 875628.  

And further ahead…. 
Sat Sept 8th - Ride and Stride, see page 15 

Sat Sept 8th - Mini HanneyFest. 

Sat Sept 8th - Hanney R.B.L. Live music with the fab, groovy ’Inflatables’ see 
front page for details. 

Sat 22nd Sept - Michaelmas Fayre - see page 5 

Sun 14th Oct, 11am - Hanney 5 Mile Road Race. Open to all. Details nearer the 
time, but start training now if you wanna win. Course record is 24 mins...ooh err! 

20th - 27th Oct: Wantage Literary Festival.www.wantageliterary festival.co.uk  

Sun 11th Nov. Remembrance Sunday and commemoration of 100 years of the 
‘Armistice’. Bell ringers needed. See Feb issue, page  5. 

East Hanney Parish Council 
Chairman: Jim Triffitt 868314 (Allotments) 

Vice Chairman: Stewart Scott 868503 (Neighbourhood Plan and Technical Issues) 

 Clerk: Guy Langton 867403 gl-ehpc@outlook.com 

 Website: http://www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/436816943170450/ 

Contact details for our political chums. 
Ed Vaizey MP -‘You can contact me on any matter at the House of Commons, 

SW1A 0AA, 020 7219 6350 or dicksonce@parliament.uk.  
Ed’s website is www.vaizey.com 

Matt Barber, Vale of White Horse. District Councillor for the Hanneys. 
Email: councillor@matthewbarber.co.uk.  

www.matthewbarber.co.uk  

 This from Jean Sutherland…..It is nearly September and what will happen then? 
Yes, you've guessed it,  the start of the next season of Hanney Film Night in the Owen 
Wright  Cinema in HWMH. So get your diaries, calendars or phones and mark the 
first Friday in every month until May 2019 with a red star to make sure you don't 
miss any of them. Check your Hanney News each month for details, it will be a great 
start in September!!! 

mailto:gl-ehpc@outlook.com
http://www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/436816943170450/
mailto:dicksonce@parliament.uk
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I’m reliably informed 
that these are wild 
orchids and are on the 
recreation ground. 
Pretty eh? Thanks to Mr 
Hampton for the snap. 

Big ups to all involved with the 
annual Hanney Youth Football 
Tournament, not least the 
players. Here’s what main man 
Paul Aram posted on Facebook… 
“A great day of youth football 

yesterday, Hanney were 

finalists in three of the finals 

and winner of one. 

We saw over 1,500 spectators 

and players. One official said 

this was the best tournament 

he had been to this year. 

Proud to be Hanney - football 

how it should be!” 

Well done to everyone! 

The Hanney Parochial Charity  
welcomes applications for grants from young people embarking on,  

or already taking further education courses or apprenticeships.  
The grant must be used to help towards the costs of books or equipment  

needed to assist with your studies.  

To apply, you must be under the age of 25 on 1st Oct 2018, and live in 
East Hanney, West Hanney or Lyford.  

Please contact John Gunn via email: jdgunn@btinternet.com  
for application details.  

The Hanney Parochial Charity is registered with the  
Charity Commission, number 205792 

By the time you read this, ROSPA (Royal Society for the  Prevention of 
Accidents) will have inspected the playground equipment on the recreation 
ground. From then on, nominated East Hanney Parish Councillors will make 
monthly inspections.  
Still on village ‘furniture’, it is likely 
that the benches around the trees 
in East Hanney have been removed, 
soon to be replaced by new ones. 
See East Hanney Parish Council’s 
article this month...page 6. 
A reminder - you can now use your 
credit card at the Community shop, 
including the ‘tap and go’ feature . 
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ACCOMMODATION 
IN LYFORD  
OX12 0EF. 

 
The Oliver Ashcombe 

Almshouses Charitable 
Trust has 1 ground floor, 
small, unfurnished unit to 
let. Rural village location, 

communal garden and 
shared exterior park-

ing.  Please note there is 
NO public transport 

service in Lyford.  
No 7 comprises a 

bedroom, kitchen/sitting 
area and bath/WC. 

 
 The Terms of the Charity 
state that tenants are to 
be “from the local area, 

elderly and of good 
character.”   

References required. 
 

For info: please contact 
John Gunn 01235 868329 
or Caroline Milne 01235 

867495. 

Walter the watering can 
lives here with his brothers 
and sisters in the Churchyard 
at St James. He loves helping 
keep graves well watered, 
especially in this very dry 
spell. But after use, some folks 
fail to return him to his home 
by the tap. Left by himself, he 
gets very lonely, and church-
yards at night can be quite 
eerie places, so please, if you 
do use Walter or any of his 
siblings, take them back to the 
tap! Thank you. 

Saturday 22 September is the Hanney 
“Beside the Seaside Day” - come and join 
in all the fun with as usual lots to see and do! 
Competition Forms are in the Shop and St James Church - 

don’t delay getting yours. And take time out now to sort out 
all those books and DVD’s you don’t want, the White 

Elephants (NOT Jumble please) and good quality clothing - 
especially children’s - clear out their rooms, get rid of it and 

come along a buy some stunning items the next size up!   
And remember The Feast will be The Beach Party with a 

stunning menu and live music by  
‘SwampRoot’ in The Black Horse - tickets available from mid-August.  

www.hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk .   

http://www.hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk
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East Hanney Parish Council 

Parish Council meetings are open to the public and are held on the first  
Wednesday of each month at 8pm.  

The agenda will be available to view on the notice board outside the Community 
Shop, on the Council’s website and on Facebook a week in advance.  

The next meetings are: 1st Aug and 5th Sept. 

Following a recent spate of burglaries 
and thefts in the village, the Parish 
Council considered the matter at its July 
meeting, hearing from the Faringdon 
Neighbourhood Policing Team. PCSO 
Pack attended the meeting, telling the 
Council that... “The Vale and in 
particular both East and West Hanney 
remain an exceptionally safe place to 
live and work. The crime rate is 
extremely low and residential burgla-
ries are extremely rare so it is under-
standable that two in one day would 
cause concern. 
The Faringdon Neighbourhood team 
regularly provide crime prevention 
advice. When burglaries occur we will 
attend and provide extra advice whilst 
we conduct house to house and CCTV 
enquiries. 
It was as a result of these enquires that 
significant CCTV was discovered and we 
have received a fantastic response from 
the community that will hopefully lead 
to arrests shortly. Please be reassured 
that your neighbourhood team are 
conducting extensive enquiries to assist 
the officers on the investigation teams 
at Wantage and Abingdon. 
Residents can help prevent burglaries 
by ensuring their premises are secure; 
in particular not leaving unattended 
windows and doors open in warm 
weather. We would recommend signing 
up to Thames Valley Alert to receive 

crime prevention advice and also alerts 
about the latest crimes in your area. 
Thames Valley Alert also has the ability 
to register your CCTV network with us 
so we can easily identify lines of enquiry 
and potential CCTV in the area. In 
addition to this we also have Twitter 
(@TvpSouthandVale) and most recently 
TVP South And Vale Facebook group 
which has received a fantastic 
response.” 
On a more pleasant note, the Council is 
pleased to say that the new benches for 
‘Five-ways’ have been finished and will 
be installed soon, no doubt with a small 
ceremony. The old benches are to be 
removed, the sound parts renovated and 
reinstalled at another location. The 
Council will be discussing this at its 
August meeting.  
If being a Parish Councillor is something 
you have thought you might like to try, 
then it will be of interest to you to know 
that the next elections are in about a 
year – in May 2019. At this election, East 
Hanney Parish Council will be expanding 
to 8 members. If you are interested in 
the village and its community, and would 
like to be instrumental in helping to 
shape its future, please consider 
standing. If you would like to know 
more, please contact the Clerk by email 
or telephone.  
Parish Councillor contact details are on 
page 3. 
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A big thank you to Alan Cottrell for 
organising the cutting, baling and 
removal of grass from the Community 
Meadow for us. Much appreciated. 
During hot and dry weather please can 
we ask smokers to ensure that no 
cigarette ends are discarded in the 
Woodland or Meadow. A fire would be 
absolutely devastating as we have seen 
recently on the Midland Moors. 
The ‘Community Speed Watch’ was 
rolled out by many police forces across 
the country several years ago to help 
educate people about speeding on the 
roads. Trained volunteers operate at the 
roadside in areas with 20, 30, and 
40mph limits, monitoring speeds with 
the aid of a portable speed indicating 
device. They record and report the speed 
and identifying details of vehicles 
travelling above the specified speed 
thresholds. The police then write to the 
registered vehicle owner advising them 
of the recorded speed and reminding 
them of why it is a community concern. 
Offenders are warned that they could 
face further action if they are caught  
again in the future. 

  
Although small teams of dedicated 
villagers are still operating the Speed-
watch camera in both East and West 
Hanney, extra volunteers are desperate-
ly needed otherwise there is a strong 
possibility that the operation will have 
to cease. Just an hour perhaps once a 
month is all that is needed to make a 
difference. To help in West Hanney 
please ring Gerald Chaffey on 868627. 
For East Hanney your contact is Dickon 
Green on 868427.  
Your help in deterring motorists from 
speeding through our villages would be 
very much appreciated. 
Your Parish Council is currently looking 
into the possibility of purchasing and 
installing a speed monitoring device. The 
unit we are considering will be portable, 
enabling it to be moved to different 
locations around the village. 
We are still receiving complaints from 
residents about hedges impeding 
pedestrians on the footpaths, especially 
in Church Street. Please be considerate 
to your fellow residents and keep 
growth trimmed well back. 

West Hanney Parish Council 

Next Meeting Tues 7th August – St. James Bell Tower – All Welcome 

Stop Press: New Chef at the Plough...see their ad on page 9. 

Chris Surman (Chairman) -  868749  
Edward Wilkinson - 867316 

Kay Sayers  - 868146  
Trevor Brettell - 868459 
Graham Garner - 868684 

Developing Website: 
www.westhanneypc.org.uk 



8  

Babysitting 
Reliable, friendly, and 

sensible girls, 17 and 15, 
living in Hanney and big 

sisters to 4 younger 
siblings; experienced 

babysitters to a variety of 
ages: 0-12 yrs; available 

separately for babysitting 
weekday evenings and 
weekends daytime and 
evening. £7 per hour.  

07748 644927  
familywinkley@gmail.com  

DG Handyman Services 

High Quality Professional Services with 
Years of Experience 

Testimonials Available 
Decorating - Preparation, Painting, 
Papering, etc. Plumbing, Electrics, Tiling, Quality Kitchens 
& Bathrooms, Fitted Wardrobes (Budget & High End) 
Other Handyman Jobs around the house - Curtain Rails, 
Picture Hanging, Shelving, etc. 

No job too Small or too Big. 

For a Free Quote please call 
DG on 07850 759956 or 01235 867472  

 DATES FOR THE DIARY 
AUGUST 

01235 867179 
4th - FIZZ NIGHT 

8th - OPEN MIC NIGHT 
 10th - QUIZ NIGHT 

17th - FOLK MUSIC NIGHT 
26th - FAMILY FUN DAY 

29th - ICKNIELD MORRIS 
MEN 

  Give us call for more info 
01235 867179 

mailto:familywinkley@gmail.com
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Ron Walters 
Electrical 

 
All types of electrical 

work undertaken 
including Part P 

 
Tel:    01235 868875 
Mob: 07989 342182 

Email: ron@rwelectrical.com 

Hanney Spice 
Finest Authentic Indian Cuisine 

Opening Hours 
Sun - Thurs : 12 noon - 2pm, 5pm - 11pm 
Fri and Sat : 12 noon  - 2.30pm and 5pm - 

11.30pm 
 

Tel: 01235 869007 / 869090 
www.hanneyspice.co.uk 

School Rd, West Hanney, OX12 0LA 

New Take-Away and Dine-In Menus 
available 

The Plough at West Hanney 
Tel: 01235 868987 

We offer regularly changing cask ales and  
a good selection of wines, gins and single malts. 

www.theploughatwesthanney.co.uk 
Follow us on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram 

"We are excited and pleased to welcome Bruce Buchan, ex-Proprietor and 

Head Chef of the Boars Head, Ardington, as our new Head Chef.  Bruce, we 

believe, is known to some of you who have experienced his culinary delights 

and we hope you will come & welcome him.    

We are also looking for a KP/Kitchen Assistant so please give us a call if you 

are interested."  Nick and Trish. 
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‘Hanney Parochial Charity’ 
Many of you will be aware of the Hanney 
Parochial Charity (HPC), an amalgama-
tion of several small charities, the 
earliest one being set up in 1606, and 
known then as the ‘Ashcombe Charity’. It 
was named after Richard Ashcombe who 
bequeathed £40 to the Churchwardens 
of St James for ‘the use of the poor’. 
Since then several other small charities 
have joined the group. Now in existence 
for 412 years – I find that pretty 
amazing - I’m proud to be the current 
Chairman. 
Along with my fellow Trustees we try to 
carry out the wishes of Richard 
Ashcombe and the many others since 
who have recognised the need to help 
alleviate poverty. 
Today we have the welfare state, so real 
poverty is rare, but it does still exist... 
think foodbanks, cock-ups with 
Universal Credit that leave folk without 
funds for far longer than they should be, 
and many other financial and debt-
related problems. 
In cases such as these - and many others 
- the HPC can and will help, but we have 
two problems. 
The first is that given the size of our 
community, it is impossible for the 
Charity’s Trustees to know everyone. 
Many years ago, they would have done 
and hence would have been able to 
target donations to the genuinely needy. 
Today that is no longer possible. We rely 
on folk letting us know of cases of 
genuine need. Only then can we act. 
The other problem is that some people 
are reluctant to accept our help, even 
though they clearly deserve it. I see this 
as a very British characteristic, and 
though I understand it to a point, it does 
make our work harder.  

On page 4 you may have seen our notice 
informing those undertaking further 
education or an apprenticeship how 
they can apply to us for a grant to help 
with their costs. No, it won’t pay off your 
student loan, but every little helps as 
they say.  
We can also help with costs of transport 
for hospital and doctors appointments. 
We do this with the Wantage Independ-
ent Advice Centre, who provide 
volunteer drivers at a much cheaper rate 
than a taxi would cost.  We then  settle 
their bill directly. 
Of course, we cannot anticipate every 
type of need that may arise within our 
community, so our approach - with the 
full agreement of the Charity Commis-
sion - is flexible and broad.  
If you know of anyone who you think we 
may be able to help for whatever reason, 
please ask them to contact me direct, or 
let me know, so we may approach them. 
I can assure you that everything we do is 
in strictest confidence. 
Please contact me by email or phone…
my details on the back cover…and thank 
you. 
Sometime back in the 18th century a 
wise chap called Samuel Johnson said.. 
“A decent provision for the poor is the 
true test of civilization” - Samuel 
Johnson - 1709 - 1784. 
I think his words still ring true today 
 
If you are interested 
in the history of our 
Charity, then pop to 
the Community Shop 
and purchase Angela 
Cousin’s excellent 
book ‘Bread Boots 
and Coal’ which gives 
the whole story. 
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Everyone has heard of Citizens Advice 
but not many people know how we 
work or what we achieve. Most people 
think we are part of a large national 
organisation and we get funding from 
central government. We aren't and we 
don't. 
In fact, we are an independ-
ent body that provides the 
Citizens Advice Service 
locally. The national charity 
sets the advice standard. 
For funding we rely entirely 
on local councils and 
donations. 
We recruit and train local volunteers to 
provide free, expert advice and 
information to everyone in the 
community. Our support helps people to 
overcome their problems and improve 
their lives. We put the emphasis on 
helping people to help themselves, 
giving them more control over their own 
affairs and sometimes also, in the 

process, helping to improve their 
health.     
We have five advice centres (in 
Abingdon, Didcot, Wallingford, Henley 
and Thame) and three outreaches (in 
Faringdon, RAF Benson and Woodcote). 

With a work force of 150 
trained volunteer advisers 
and 10 paid staff, we advise 
10,000 local people a year 
face to face, by email and by 
phone on benefits, debt, 
employment, housing, 
relationships and consumer 
issues. This advice is free, 

impartial and completely confidential. 
For further information, vis-
it www.citizensadvice.org.uk, call 
Adviceline on 03444 111 444 or drop in 
to your nearest Citizens Advice. 
Locations and opening hours can be 
found on www.citizensadvice.org.uk/
local/oxfordshire-south-vale 

More from the Hanney Parish  magazines of the 1870’s…this one 
from June 1877... 
“The Hanney Foresters Benefit Club held their annual feast at the "Crown" on 
Thursday in Whitsun week. Headed by the Wantage Band the members walked in 
procession to the Parish Church where prayers were read, and a sermon 
preached. After, the procession, headed by the band, went round calling at farm 
houses where they were liberally (in some cases, we fear, too liberally) supplied 
with beer. There were 98 members, the balance in favour of the club amounted to 
£332 6s 7 1/2d.”  In today’s money, that’s £25,922...a not insignificant sum.  The 
Crown is now a private house in East Hanney on the main road, the A338. 
Perhaps rather appropriately, here’s another article from the same mag that extols 
the virtues of temperance for those who wish to ‘improve themselves’.  
“The Temperance Room is now open for the use of members every evening after 6 
o'clock, except Sundays. It is supplied with periodicals, newspapers, and provided 
with desks for those who wish to improve themselves in writing etc. The 
subscription is one penny per month during the summer, but more during the 
winter to cover the expense of firing and light.” 

Introducing Oxfordshire South and Vale Citizens Advice 

http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/
http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/local/oxfordshire-south-vale
http://www.citizensadvice.org.uk/local/oxfordshire-south-vale
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A grand total of £2,971.73p was raised 

at St James School Fete… 
Sunglasses, ducks - and wine! -  were much in evidence 
at last month’s St James School Summer Fete...a 
splendid day all round with a truly amazing amount of 
money being raised for the school. Massive congrats to 
those involved for all their hard work. 

I don’t normally publish our 
MP Ed Vaizey’s ‘pearls’. He sends 
me them every month, but from his 
latest is this snippet… 
’Oxfordshire County Council have 
announced plans to spend on extra 
£120m on road repairs and mainte-
nance over the next decade, including 
an extra £10m this year to tackle the 
winter backlog of potholes. Currently 
47% of Oxfordshire’s roads are rated 
good, 43% fair and 10% poor, and the 
budget, if it is accepted will go towards 
vital road improvements. You can 
report potholes on the council’s website 
at fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk.’ 
I suppose it depends on one’s definition 
of ‘good’, ‘fair’ and ‘poor, but I must 
disagree with the ratings which Ed  

quotes….don’t 
know who he 
got them from. 
In my humble 
opinion, many 
more than 10% 
of our roads are 
‘poor’, and even 
if you do accept 
the figures,  
they’re not very impressive are they? 
Less than half of our roads are rated as 
being good!? Nonetheless, let’s celebrate 
the fact that extra funds are - allegedly - 
being made available, though until I see 
hi-vizzed folk out and about with their 
buckets and spades I’ll hold back on my 
praises for the OCC. 
Ed looks cross in our snap doesn’t he… 
perhaps he’s just driven into a pothole? 

http://fixmystreet.oxfordshire.gov.uk/
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Dear Editor 
Many thanks to everyone who came along to support our table top on Sat 16th 
June. Despite there being lots of other events happening nearby, we appreciate 
everyone supporting our charity. We were able to forward £988 to Cancer 
Research at the Churchill. Our next main event will take place on Nov 17th - its the  
XMAS BAZAAR!!!   
Thank you again for your support.                 
Kath, Lyn, Marion, Dulcie - Hanney fundraisers for Cancer Research 
 
Dear Residents, 
Your West Hanney footpath wardens have once again completed their walk around 
the 12 footpaths in our village and around. As usual we have cut back undergrowth 
around stiles and trampled grass along the routes. We have reported the farmer 
who has planted his crop across the footpath in the field accessed from the stile in 
Winter Lane or from the stile in the hay field behind the Meads. Please, please walk 
across this track to maintain it as a footpath and also trample the long grass on 
other paths. 
Joanna and Trevor Brettell  
 
Dear Editor 
My family and I would like to send our grateful thanks to all the lovely people who 
sent cards, letters, messages and flowers following David’s death last month. We 
want you to know that they were such a comfort to us in our sad loss. 
Whoever it was that guided us to Hanney 18 years ago certainly did the right thing 
and we send you all our best wishes. 
Brenda Evans 
 
David’s obituary is on page 19. With his family’s permission, I am pleased to 
include this lovely piece, written by Bertrand Russell and read out at David’s 
funeral.  
 
“Our birth is the rain falling in the mountains.  
In youth we are rushing, tumbling over boulders as we learn.  
We might then be joined by other streams and carve a valley as we  
make our mark in life.  
And for some old age is slow and meandering.  
But all rivers are different and we, as water, never know what lies ahead.  
Only that we shall all one day reach the sea and merge with the waters  
from every other river in the world.  
Science tells us that from the sea, water evaporates to form clouds  
eventually falling as rain on new hills.  
Is that not a kind of immortality?”  

Letters 
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I once read a comic that had a great picture on the back, of Superman fighting a 

massive monster. At the top it had the phrase “Courage is not the absence of 

fear…”  

But, I can’t remember how the sentence ends! 

How would you describe what courage is? If you Google “courage”, you get a lot 

of cool quotes that include: 

 

"I learned that courage was not the absence of fear, but the triumph over it. 

The brave man is not he who does not feel afraid, but he who conquers that 

fear." - Nelson Mandela 

 

“Courage is not the absence of fear, but rather the assessment that something 

else is more important than fear.” - Franklin D. Roosevelt. 

 

Like many words, courage has had different definitions. It has meant to “speak 

from the heart”, “to have strengthen” and “to be bold”.  

There is a Bible passage where God talks to Joshua, who is about to step-up and 

lead God’s people, after Moses has died.  Joshua is told: “Be strong and coura-

geous. Do not be afraid; do not be discouraged, for the Lord your God will be with 

you wherever you go.” 

We can take courage and feel strengthened because we know that people are 

with us, they are on our side, they have our back’s. God is reminding Joshua that 

no matter how scary things get, he will not go through anything on his own. 

These last few weeks have been difficult for us as a family, I have watched those I 

love show courage to keep on going. Life is not easy, God never said it would be. 

But I hold on to the reality that I can face great challenges knowing that I have 

people who care for me and support me. 

Maybe there is someone this month that you can encourage by reminding them 

that you are with them, you are on their side, you have their back. Just like God 

did with Joshua. Because courage is not the absence of fear, it’s the willingness to 

face your fears, with the strength you gain from others. 

God bless, 

Alec 

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/219075.Franklin_D_Roosevelt
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Eucharist SERVICES in AUGUST - Sundays at 9.30am 
5th Revd Tony Lynn, 12th Revd John Durant, 19th Revd Geoff Maughan,  
26th Family Church Revd Alec Gill. 
There are NO midweek Eucharist’s during August. 
 

Vicar : Revd John Durant  : 766484  -  vicar@valebenefice.org.uk  

Associate Vicar: Revd Alec Gill: 07739 563894  -  vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk Office : (10 

– 12 Mon – Fri) 771479  -  office@valebenefice.org.uk 

Church Wardens : Stuart Cakebread: 868590  -  stuartcakebread@mac.com  

Chris Reason : 868375  -  chris_reason_hanney@hotmail.com 

SUMMER HOLIDAY ACTIVITY 
“The Women who dared to do Right!” 
– join us to find out more about 
Esther, Ruth, Deborah, Hannah and 
Abigail.   Is your name there? – or one 
of your children? 
Every Thursday morning in August 
we’re running a children’s activity 
session, between 10.30am – 12noon, 
and we’d love to welcome you to find 
out what they did.     
Plenty to do + ‘elevenses’. What to know more – call Sue on 07933 369553 or  
via andrewclark945@gmail.com 

St James Church has recently received a grant from the Oxfordshire Historic 
Churches Trust towards the cost of a new PA system, repairs to the Tomb (as 
featured in last month’s issue) and to help support the bell ringers urgent appeal 
for new bell ropes.  For full details of how you could get involved and help the Trust 
why not Ride+Stride? Hilary Cakebread-Hall 

mailto:vicar@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:vicaralec@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:office@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:stuartcakebread@mac.com
mailto:chris_reason_hanney@hotmail.com
mailto:andrewclark945@gmail.com
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FOOD  
DEWS MEADOW FARM SHOP open Mon - Thur 
8:30am - 6pm, Fri 8:30 - 6pm, Sat 8.30 - 5pm, Sun 10 -  
4pm. Pork, dry cured bacon, ham, sausages & 
burgers.  Free range chicken, beef and lamb.     
Delivery. Call Jane 868634. 

JA CATERING  Entertaining the easy way. Let us take 
care of your Dinner Parties, Special Occasion Buffets, 
Children’s parties, Funerals.  Tel: 07812 370796 for 
more details. 

GARDENING 
APT HARD LANDSCAPING: Fencing, Paving, Stone 
work, Brick work, Turfing, Raised sleeper beds, 
Garden clearance, Maintenance, Gravel driveways. 
Call Andy on 07887 778784 or email  
andypthomas@hotmail.co.uk 
RACHEL THE GARDENER: qualified, experienced, 
hardworking and cheerful (and so modest!) Tel 07867 
571682 (Wantage) Check my weekly blog at 
http://rachel-the-gardener.blogspot.co.uk  
GARDEN DESIGN: practical friendly advice, garden 
design and planting plans, construction and plant 
supply. Contact Mary Ann Le May, tel. 850523 or 
email maryann@blissetts.net. 
www.maryanndesign.co.uk 
LAWNMOWERS & GARDEN MACHINERY Services 
and Repairs. Tel: 762397 or 07855 290514 
TREEWORKS. Tree crown reductions/thinning /lifting/
re-shaping; tree removals; hedge trimming; fruit tree 
pruning. Local, professional arborist. 01235 258575. 
07771 538575. www.trottertreeworks.co.uk 
PROFESSIONAL GARDEN SERVICES  maintenance, 
landscaping, tree and hedge work.  Courteous, 
friendly, knowledgeable.  Free estimates, no VAT. 
01235 848163 /  07796 532356  

HEALTH & BEAUTY 
GENTLE WRINKLE REDUCING INJECTIONS. Reduction 
of frown lines and crows feet by gentle, qualified, 
insured Dentist in the privacy of your own home. 
Call or text 07780 660249 for details. 
FOOT HEALTH PROFESSIONAL.  Treatment and 
management of: corns, verrucas, callus, skin and nail 
conditions and fingernail and toenail cutting. Home 
visits. Anita Elsley 01235 771238 or 079692 56149.  

MOTORING 
ONE WAY DRIVING SCHOOL. Locally based, Ex police 
trained approved driving instructor. Learn in air 
conditioned Corsa. Competitive prices & discounts for  
block bookings. Call Keith on 07521 216802 or see 

 
 
www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk 

ORCHARD MOTOR COMPANY – USED CAR SALES   

Cars bought for cash.  Call Paul Francis on 07976  

919475 . www.orchardmotorcompany.com 

MUSIC 
LOCAL BAND - “THE BACK 4”. Pop and rock classics 
from the 1950s to today. Parties, weddings, etc. Call 
Brian on 869100 or brian.parsons@hotmail.co.uk 

PROPERTY / MAINTENANCE 
CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING by Grimebusters, 
your local specialists. Your carpets dry within the 
hour  Free estimates. (01235) 555533 or (01865) 
726983. 

FRILFORD DECORATORS,, 07775 690523 / 01865 
392866 Internal & External Decorators. References 
available.  Proprietor Mr A Bunce. 

MARK J HEYES BUILDING & PROPERTY MAINTE-
NANCE.  Carpentry, Kitchens, Plastering, Brickwork, 
Tiling & General Maintenance.  Tel: 869012, mobile 
07887 507083 for a free consultation 

ANDREW ALDER ASSOCIATES planning Supervisors, 
fully detailed drawings, all Local Approvals obtained, 
site support & project management.  Phone 763742  

SKINNER FENCING For all your fencing needs. Gates 
made to measure, trees lopped, gravel shingle 
delivered. For free quote call Shaun, 867352. 

JEM CHIMNEY SWEEPING No fuss, no mess, no 
problem  (01865) 772996 or (01865) 400244.  

WINDOW CLEANER. Reliable. All the year round. If 
interested, tel: 762397 or 07855 290514 

MISC  
NB OFFICE SERVICES. Qualified bookkeeper with over 
10 years experience in office management and PA . 
Phone - 01865  392866, mob: 07775 690522. email: 
Nicola.bunce@nbofficeservices.co.uk 

COMPUTER PROBLEMS? Need help with your PC? 
Won’t start? Hard disk full? Got a virus? Want to set 
up a wireless router or extend your network? Call 
Comp-tech on 01865 820749 or 07870 755637 

BABYSITTING-Dependable 16 year old St Helens 
student available to babysit Friday evenings/ 
weekends during term time. More flexible in school 
holidays. £6/ hour. 07921 527990.  
PEPLER BOOKKEEPING LTD:  VAT returns, Wages, 
Nest Pension schemes, CIS Scheme. Confidential help 
is at hand .  
Tel Jo Pepler on 07799 620299.    
Email:   jo.pepler@virginmedia.com. 

Business Ads 

http://rachel-the-gardener.blogspot.co.uk/
http://www.trottertreeworks.co.uk/
http://www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk
mailto:jo.pepler@virginmedia.com
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WEIGHT LOSS COACHING

 
Caught in a cycle of overeating? 

 Mid-life weight gain?  
Lacking energy & motivation? 

 
Change your lifestyle now 

Call for a free initial consultation 
 

ANNABEL ARKWRIGHT 
13 years’ experience of 

nutritional advice, personal 
training, addiction mentoring 

07884497828 
annabelarkwright@msn.com 
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DRC 
Construction 
All aspects of carpentry &  

purpose made joinery & design. 

Extensions/alterations/

maintenance/home improvements /

plastering/dry lining/driveways/

patios/paths/ roofing/

groundwork/landscaping.  

No job too small 

CALL DAVID ON 
07732 516364 or           
01235 767078. 

 
www.drcconstruction.co.uk 
FOR A FREE QUOTATION  

Mark J Heyes 
Building & Property 

Maintenance 

Tel: (01235) 869012 
Mob: 07887 507083 

 

 
Carpentry, Kitchens, 

Plastering, Brickwork, 
Tiling & General  

Maintenance  

F I N C H  
F L O O R I N G  

Always Professional and Courteous 
Providing Unparalleled Precision and Care 

                       Masterfitter and National Finalist 

0 1 2 3 5  7 7 2 1 2 8  -  0 7 9 0 0  6 8 1 0 8 8  

pau l@f inchf loor ing .com -  www. f inchf loor ing .com  

7 St  Johns Road Grove ,  Wantage ,  OX12 7PP  

Woodworks 
Carpentry 

Interior and exterior 
Carpentry, extensions 

and renovations. 

Stephen Dingle 
07810 461156 
01235 868553 

sdingle1973@gmail.com 
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At David’s funeral the humanist 
celebrant described him as ‘...a remarka-
ble man…a distinguished doctor…an 
extremely practical man who regarded 
any problem as a challenge to 
be overcome’. No one who 
knew him would disagree. 
David was born in South 
London, and after interrupt-
ed schooling due to World 
War Two, he studied 
medicine at St Thomas’ 
London and Cambridge.  
After National Service in the 
RAF David qualified as a 
doctor in 1957.   
Whilst working in London, he met 
Brenda and they married just six months 
later in 1959. In 1965 they moved with 
their three young children, Matthew, 
Jane and Alison, to Manchester, where 
David worked at the Royal Manchester 
Children’s Hospital as a consultant 
paediatric haematologist, a relatively 
new field at that time. 
Whilst there, he set up the Bone Marrow 
Transplant Unit in 1985. This was a 
mammoth task and needed all his drive 
and determination to make it succeed. 
The doctors there now recently talked 
about "the greatness of that vision and 
achievement of opening the unit". 
David’s efforts rightly earned him 
international acclaim, and he spent much 
of his free time raising  the enormous 
sums needed to finance the project. 
David remained at the Royal Manchester 
until he retired, and in Sept 1999 he and 
Brenda moved to East Hanney to be 
nearer their now grown-up family. Not 
unexpectedly, David threw himself into 

village life, first becoming the Secretary 
and then the Chairman of the Village Hall 
committee. He was a founder member of 
the ‘Hanney Wheelers’, and only retired 

from his role as Secretary of 
the Community Shop when 
his health declined.  
David was also a member of 
the Gardening Club and the 
‘Senior Citizens’.  
Thriving communities like 
ours rely on people like 
David; we were indeed lucky 
to have one such as him. 
David had many other 

talents...he played banjo in a jazz band in 
his youth and later played the piano. He 
had a great love of music and his tastes 
were wide and eclectic. His favourite 
piece was Mendelsohn's Octet. David and 
Brenda sang in both Manchester and 
Wantage choral societies.  
In his younger days he was a very keen 
all-round sportsman. He played cricket 
into adult life, was a keen skier, and only 
stopped going on cycling holidays two 
years ago, having completed nineteen 
such two wheel adventures in France 
with Brenda. Their travels also took 
them to faraway destinations like India, 
Brazil, Japan and the Galapagos Islands. 
Among David’s more domestic talents 
were ironing trousers, making marma-
lade, gardening and DIY.  
David was a keen reader...his daughter 
Jane said that he knew ‘everything about 
everything’. 
David will be deeply missed by his family 
and his many friends. Our community 
too will miss him, and we offer David’s 
family our sincerest condolences. 

Obituary 

David Evans 
20th March 1930 - 13th June 2018 
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STEVE MILSOM 

 
PAINTING & 

DECORATING 
 

interior/exterior 
free estimates 

 
mob: 07960 644991  

 
Email:  

smilsom68@gmail.com 

HAZEL LEE 
 

Painter & Decorator 
 

Interior & Exterior 
 

Local and Reliable 
 

Fully Insured 
 

Tel: 07866 509 683 
hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk 

Gabi’s Cleaning Service 
If you need help to keep your house tidy 

please don’t hesitate to ring Gabi 
 

References available 

Cleaning, Ironing and Carpet 
Cleaning 

07771 391209 

WINDOWS, DOORS, CONSERVATORYS 
SOFFITS, FASCIAS AND GUTTERING 

BESPOKE GARDEN ROOMS 
GRP ROOFING 

OFFICE: 01235 869101 
MOBILE: 07990 632377 

hanneyglazed@gmail.com 

Personal Trainer 
& 

Pre & Postnatal 
Exercise  

Specialist 
  

Core & Pelvic Floor 
Rehab 

Bespoke 1:1 Programs 
Couch to 5K 

  
clare@coreprogress.co.uk 

www.coreprogress.co.uk 

mailto:hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:clare@coreprogress.co.uk
http://www.coreprogress.co.uk/
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Wantage Vale 

Windows Ltd 
Evolving since 1991 

 

Tel 01235 867167 

Info@wantage-vale-

windows.co.uk 

 

Installers of all types of 

quality replacement 

windows & doors. 

Installations carry FENSA 

10-year guarantees.  

the beauty shed 
 

Is a boutique studio in Hanney which offers 
bespoke beauty treatments, including Decleor 

facials and body treatments, and IPL permanent 
hair removal. 

Becky has over 15 years experience in the beauty 
industry and will be delighted to discuss your 

requirements. 
tel: 07793 889820 

www.rebeccalloydmakeup.com 
info@rebeccalloydmakeup.com 

Does your child need 
a little more help?  
Retired local school 
teacher has vacancy 

offering general 
learning support and 

specific learning 
difficulties. 

Can pick up from  
St. James School. 

For more info call 
Joanna Brettell  (Sp.L.D. 
R.S.A) - 01235 868459 

mailto:Info@wantage-vale-windows.co.uk
mailto:Info@wantage-vale-windows.co.uk
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MOTOVATION 

Cars, 4 x 4’s, Vans,  
Motorhomes,  
Motorcycles 
Servicing - Repair - Exhaust - 

Air-conditioning - Electrical - Clutch - Welding - Timing belt - 
Brakes - Suspension - MOT. 

Courtesy car (subject to availability) Free local collection and 
delivery. No job too big - no job too small, so pick up the phone 

and give us a call. 

Brad Davey, Unit C, Oxford Rd, East Hanney,  
OX12 0HP Tel: 01235 867455 
The Complete A - Z of Car Care 
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Neil Wright 
 

Domestic Appliance 
Repairs 

 
Repairs to most makes of 

Washing Machines,  
Cookers, Dryers,  

Dishwashers etc.... 
 

For a fast reliable service 
Tel: 01235 764185 or 07981 

941221  

ARBOCAREARBOCARE  
Professional Tree Care 

Landscaping and Ground Maintenance 
 

 Felling, Reductions & Pruning Dangerous Trees Dismantled 
Stump Grinding & root removal 40ft Hydraulic Platforms 

 Hedge Trimming  Tree Planting Woodchip & Mulch Supplied 
  

       CALL FREE 0808 155 5815 
               OFFICE 01235 813 619 
 24 HR MOBILE 0778 811 136 

www.arbocare.co.uk 
National Trust Approved 
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UPVC and Aluminium 
Windows 

 Conservation area 
approval  

Triple or double glazing 
01235 426090 

info@sunflowerwindows.co.uk 

Professional  
Window Cleaning/ 

Carpet Cleaning  
Service 

 
Also:  Gutter Clearance, 

Post/Pre-occupancy Cleans 
and Conservatory Valets 

 
For a thorough and reliable 

service call Tim 

Mobile:  07725 002777  

Cares for people suffering from  
Alzheimer’s & Dementia. 

Provides a safe & friendly environment. 
Gives respite & support for carers/relatives. 

Situated behind Wantage Parish Church  
(1-3 The Cloisters). 

Open Wednesday, Thursday & Friday, 9am to 3pm. 

Telephone: Teresa on 01235 760428. 

Email: enquiries@octoberclub.org.uk 

Website: www.octoberclub.org.uk 

Pop in during opening hours 

mailto:enquiries@octoberclub.org.uk
http://www.octoberclub.org.uk
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Clubs and Societies 

HANNEY BADMINTON CLUB meets every Thursday in the HWMH, 8-10pm. We welcome new 
members. Call 868256 for details. 

HANNEY BELLRINGERS meet every Wednesday St James' Church West Hanney from 7.30 pm 
until 9 pm. Beginners very welcome.  Contact Jean Hazard for more details (868883). 

HANNEY BOWLS CLUB Wednesdays 7.30-10.00pm, and Thursdays 2.00-4.00pm. Contact 868145 
HANNEY CRICKET CLUB practise on Thursday evenings, 6.15pm, with nets and bowling machine. 
Occasional Sunday friendly games. For details speak to David Johns on 07770 456147 or 01235 
868519. 

HANNEY GARDENING CLUB meets on the first Monday of each month in the HWMH.  7:45 for 
8.00pm.  Tea and coffee followed by a talk. Visit www.hanneygardeningclub.org.uk 

HANNEY GUIDES meet on Mondays 6.30 -8.00 during term time. All girls welcome, aged 10+, 
contact Catherine Tysoe 867356. HANNEY BROWNIES (aged 7+) meet on Tuesdays in British 
Legion Hall from 6.00 - 7.30. Contact Jacquie Donald. RAINBOWS (5+) in Grove on Wednesday 
and Thursday. Further details and waiting lists: www.girlguiding.org.uk 

HANNEY HISTORY GROUP. meets 8pm every 4th Tuesday. New members and visitors welcome, 
non-members £3. For further info ring Bill Orson 868859.  
HANNEY OCCASIONAL GOLFERS SOCIETY (HOGS) was formed in 1996, and meets four times a 
year plus Christmas. HOGS is very much about social golf with all standards welcome. Non 
golfers/spouses usually join for the evening session when prizes are awarded and 'fines' 
imposed!  Contact andrew.fletcher@rer.co.uk for further details  
HANNEY TENNIS CLUB New members welcome. Club sessions Sunday 10am onwards, Tuesday 
7pm - just turn up. For coaching adult or junior contact  andy.aitken@growingthegame.co.uk 
More information www.hanneytennisclub.org.uk or call 868261.   
HANNEY WHEELERS CYCLING We meet on the 2nd and 4th Saturdays of each month at 9.30am 

prompt (10am after the clocks have gone back for the winter) at the Hanney WMH. New 

cyclists, you will be warmly welcomed for recreational local cycling with essential coffee stop!! 
Call Bob Wilson 868389 or bobwilson300@hotmail.com 

HANNEY WINE CIRCLE meets on the 2nd Tuesday each month: www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk 

HANNEY WOMEN'S INSTITUTE (W.I.) meet the second Thursday of the month  (not Aug) 7.30 - 
9.30 in the Olde Hanney Room. New members are welcome, contact Jean Geary 869070 or Helen 
Evans 868542  

HANNEY YOUTH FOOTBALL CLUB trains at the rec. on Thursday night. We play in the Oxford 
Mail Youth League and have teams from age 5 up. If you would like to join us please contact Paul 
on 07510 435 508, hyfcfooty@gmail.com or visit our website hanneyyouthfc.co.uk 

NORDIC WALKING CLASSES WITH LISA FROM OXFORDSHIRE FITNESS daytime, evening and 
weekend classes available please call Lisa on 07885635367, email lisa@oxfordshirefitness.co.uk 
or visit www.oxfordshirefitness.co.uk for more details or to book a taster session. 

RBL WOMEN’S SECTION MEETINGS are held at 8.00pm on the second Monday of the month in 
the RBL 66 Club. New members very welcome. 

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BRANCH meets bi-monthly on the 4th Wednesday of September, 
November, January, March, May and July in the RBL Club.  NEW MEMBERS WELCOME. 

http://www.girlguiding.org.uk
mailto:andrew.fletcher@rer.co.uk
http://www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk/
mailto:hyfcfooty@gmail.com
http://hanneyyouthfc.co.uk/
http://www.oxfordshirefitness.co.uk
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THURSDAY EVENING SINGING WITH SJS, Hanney's small consort male-voice group, 8-10pm in 
East Hanney. 4-part settings from medieval to Now! And a pint in the Black Horse afterwards. 
Call Mike Jones on 751656 or David Gahan 868933 for details. 

WANTAGE CHORAL SOCIETY rehearses every Tuesday at C of E School, Newbury St. (next to 
Comrades Club) at 7.30pm. New voices always welcome. Contact Judy Gibbons 868516, 
www.wantagechoralsociety.co.uk, email wantagechoralsociety@yahoo.co.uk. 

WANTAGE GARDENERS ASSOCIATION : 9am - 12noon every Saturday Feb-Sept.  See website for 
details of all they offer. www.wantagegardeners.org.uk 

WANTAGE MALE VOICE CHOIR rehearses at HWMH on Tuesdays, 7.30-9.30pm.  The Choir is 
looking for more men who enjoy a good sing to join their existing number of 30 or so. Call Geoff 
(868440) or Nick (768249), www.wantagemalevoicechoir.org.uk. 

WHITE HORSE CROQUET CLUB  within the grounds of Wantage Cricket Club. We offer up to 3 
FREE sessions to potential new members and all equipment is available on site. Playing sessions 
are each Tuesday and Wednesday from 10 am and Thursday from 2 pm. The playing season is 
from April to September. For more information visit our website at whcc.webplus.net. 

WILTS & BERKS CANAL TRUST/EAST VALE BRANCH First Wednesday in the month,  
Social Meeting at the Hanney British Legion 8pm. Details contact Brian Stovold on 763072 
wbct.org.uk 

Regular Events 

BINGO every Sunday, R.B. Legion Hall 8pm.  Cash prizes.  All over 18 welcome 

HANNEY CHAPEL Sunday Services; 10:30am and 5:30pm, all welcome. Lunch & Listen 1st Thurs of 
month at 10:30am. Men's Breakfast 1st Sat of month at 8:30am. In term-time; “Jumpstart” for 6 
to 10 year olds at 6pm Thursdays; Friday Club for 10-13 year olds 6:30pm & Friday Club Plus for 
13-15 year olds at 7:45pm. Contact Mark Fisher on 867105 / mailmarkfisher@gmail.com.  

HANNEY LITTLE RAINBOWS,  Activity and fun for 0 - 3 yr olds meet every Monday, 9.30 - 
11.30am. At the Village Hall Contact Sarah Hill - 07514 106782 - for details. 

HANNEY PRE-SCHOOL meets term time, in the Elliott Building in the grounds of St James School. 
For 3+ year olds: Monday - Friday 9am – 2pm, For 2+ year olds: Mon - Fri 9am - 2pm. Contact 
Hanney Pre-School on 07759181330 or see www.hanneypreschool.co.uk 

OLDE HANNEY ROOM COFFEE SHOP, Tuesdays, 10.00-11.30am. Everyone welcome for tea or 
coffee - chat and a raffle. 

OXFORDSHIRE FITNESS CLASSES Mondays 6.15 - 7.15pm Legs, Bums & Tums at the British 
Legion; Thursdays 6.15 - 7.15pm. Pick and mix exercise at the British Legion. Call Lisa on 07885 
635367 

PILATES CLASS Wednesdays 6 -7pm and Fridays 9.15 - 10.15am (term time only) at the Royal 
British Legion, East Hanney. Novices and Improvers welcome. To book your place or for more 
details please contact Pippa Carey (STOTT Pilates teacher) on 07941 260427 or                  
pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk  

YOUR PACE NOT MINE - Meets Wednesday’s and Friday's, 9.15am in Hanney Recreation 
Ground.  A 45 minute running class for all abilities, no set distance, no set pace, your own 
workout. New joiners always welcome. Text or ring Carey Hope 07789 502010  

mailto:mailmarkfisher@gmail.com
http://www.hanneypreschool.co.uk
mailto:pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk
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Join the West Hanney 
and East Hanney  
Community  
Facebook page. 
Hanney News 
Be sure to read it, cover 
to cover, without fail, 
every month. It contains 
so much useful stuff it’s  
quite scary.  
Visit the website: 
www.thehanneys.uk 

Hanney  
Community Shop 

Mon to Sat 
9am to 5pm 

Post Office hours: 
Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri 

9am to 1pm 
Tues  9am to 12 noon 

Tel: Shop - 867408 
Post Office - 868320  

Hanney Lottery 
July Winners 

£100 -  Sheila Flude 

£50 - Jan Jasper 

£25 - Robert Spencer 

Not got a number yet or 

want to have additional 

numbers? Just call  

Hilary on 868590.  

Hanney War 
Memorial Hall 

 
 
 
 
To book the Hall, the 

Committee Room, or the 
Olde Hanney Room, 

contact 
Graham Garner on 

01235 868684 
hwmh.hanney@gmail.com 

Hanney News welcomes articles or  
letters. Please submit items to the Editor,  

preferably by email, or use the Hanney News post 
box in the Community Shop, or by post/delivery to  

Hanney News Global International HQ.  
Mulberry House, Winter Lane,  

West Hanney, Oxfordshire, OX12 0LF 
Editor - Jim Stagg - 01235 867500,   

hanneynews@gmail.com 
Treasurer - Chris French - 01235 868876,   

chris-french@hotmail.co.uk 
Chief Distributor - Paul Haines - 01235 868811, 

paul@hainesp.plus.com 

Disclaimer 
Hanney News Association 
(HNA) and its members 
take no responsibility for 
anything that appears in 
Hanney News or its ‘flyers’, 
be it comment, opinion, 
information or advice. 
Neither does HNA warrant 
the work undertaken, 
services provided or advice 
given by any of its 
advertisers. The Editor 
reserves the right to alter, 
omit or hold over copy to a 
future issue. All material is 
copyright. 

Advertisers, please ring the Editor to  
discuss your requirements. 

What do you call a Frenchman 
wearing sandals? Philipe Philope! 


